Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248.

My name is Brandi Littlejohn and I am a Registered Dental Hygienist and Mother. The reason I support House Bill 248 is because I'm a breast cancer survivor & I take my health very seriously. I don't believe in experimenting with my body nor my daughters. The COVID shot is experimental & hasn't had enough time to have had the proper research done on it. I'm also against segregation & discrimination. That is what will happen if HB 248 doesn't pass.

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of House Bill 248.

Sincerely, Brandi Littlejohn